
Wonderland Homes Water & Service Co Board Meeting 
 
 
 
Date: 10/6/2020 
 
ATTENDEES: Sandi Kile, Janice Hemen, Tom Sitzler, Jerry Swane, Libby Usera, Renee Keech, Tamra 
Backes  
 
The meeting was called to order at 7:02 PM  
 
 
MINUTES 
Tom Sitzler made a motion to accept the minutes from the last meeting, seconded by Jerry Swane. 
Discussion: none 
Motion carried  
 
FINANCIAL REPORT 
Libby Usera made a motion to accept the financial report, seconded by Renee Keech. 
Discussion: reviewed current balances in bank accounts and noted that SD One Call was for locates. 
Motion carried. 
 
Old Business: 
 
Status of new well –pump is here and Dakota Bice is working on getting it installed. 
 
Plumbing in Pumphouse –Tabled until well is finished 
 
Fire hydrants – fixed. 
 
Fencing: hopefully will be done this month. 
 
Snow removal – need to get contract and certificate of liability insurance from Nold Excavating. 
 
 
New Business: 
 
Tamra filed the property tax exemption notices to Meade County. 
 
Eddie Seiroe filed a complaint with Sandi Kile about kids riding motorcycles on BMX track. Sandi talked 
with Josh Morgan, father of the kids. They are willing to comply and will stop riding on the track with 
motorized vehicles. 
 
Meeting adjourned at 7:29 PM 
 
The next board meeting will be Tuesday, November 3rd, 2020 at Grace United Methodist Church in 
Piedmont at 7:00PM.  


